
PARISH MEMBERSHIP:  Membership includes active 
participation in the sacramental life of the Church, involvement in 
the activities of the faith community and financial support of the 
parish.  New members are welcome to register by calling the parish 
office. 
BAPTISM:  Parents must attend the Pre-Baptism Program.  Call 
the parish office for a copy of the program schedule and to 
schedule your child’s baptism.   

MARRIAGE:  One party must be a registered parishioner and 
actively involved for one year before scheduling a wedding.  Please 
call the parish office at least six months prior to the proposed date 
of marriage.  No date can be set before the first interview with the 
priest has been completed. 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  Please phone the parish office 
immediately if a loved one is sick or hospitalized. If the office is 
closed, please call The Epiphany of the Lord Parish 814-336-1112 

Coordinators: 
 Fran Greathouse ........................... 814-425-2549 
 Carole Jones ................................. 814-789-2881 
 

Prayer Requests: 
 Bob & Denise Schoenfeldt ........... 814-333-8464 
 Julia Hovis .................................... 814-657-3265 
 

Visitation: 
 Carole Jones (cards) ..................... 814-789-2881 
 Nancy Musser (cards) ................... 814-425-7725 
 Connie Molli (visits/telephone) .... 814-967-3813 
 Judy Shonnard (visits) .................. 814-758-1169 
 Sharon Boughner (telephone) ....... 814-425-8284 
 

Emergency Home Care: 
 Ruth Jackard (Meals).................... 814-789-2085 
 Mary Beth Coyle (Meals) ............. 814-425-2502 
 Chris/Shannon Ploski (Odd Jobs) . 814-967-4065 
 Dave Wolff (Odd Jobs) ................ 814-573-6260 
 Mary Everitt (Respite Care) ......... 814-853-0599 

Transportation: 
 Jennifer Mitchell .......................... 814-827-3803 
 Bob Robinson (to church) ............ 814-282-3673 
 Beth Bryan (errands) .................... 814-671-3335 
 

Services to the Bereaved: 
 Kay Hotchkiss (Mass) .................. 814-425-3933 
 Mary Ann Francic (Mass) ............ 724-452-4492 
 Kitty Jehn (Dinner) ...................... 814-425-8282 
 Cathy Kalinowski (Dinner) .......... 814-425-2484 
 Rita Bogardus  (Dinner) ............... 814-789-2679 
 Joyce Tarr (Follow up) ................. 814-671-1009 
 

Elizabeth Ministry: 
 Joanne Froella .............................. 814-425-3645 
 Carol Barickman .......................... 814-789-3814 
 

Ministry of Welcome: 
 Garold Molli ................................. 814-967-3813 
 Rosanne Chamberlain .................. 814-374-4026 

OUR LADY OF LOURDES 
CHURCH 

251 S. Franklin St., Cochranton, PA 16314 
(GPS only; mail to the parish office) 

 

Liturgies: 
Sunday  8:00am 

 

Confessions: 
By appointment 

SAINT HIPPOLYTE 
CHURCH 

26012 N. Frenchtown Rd., Guys Mills PA 16327 
(GPS only; mail to the parish office) 

 

Liturgies: 
Sunday  11:00am 

 

Confessions: 
By appointment 

IT IS THE MISSION OF SAINT HIPPOLYTE AND OUR LADY OF LOURDES TO FULLY, CONSCIOUSLY, AND 
ACTIVELY GROW AS A FAMILY CENTERED IN CHRIST MINISTERING TO THE ENTIRE CHRISTIAN COMMUNITY. 

Weekly Liturgy Schedule 
 
 

MONDAY, JULY 26, SAINTS JOACHIM AND ANNE 
8:30am SH Communion Service 

 
TUESDAY, JULY 27, WEEKDAY 

 
WEDNESDAY, JULY 28, WEEKDAY 

 
THURSDAY, JULY 29, SAINT MARTHA 

 
FRIDAY, JULY 30, SAINT PETER CHRYSOLOGUS 

8:30am  OLL  Communion Service 
 

SATURDAY, JULY 31, SAINT IGNATIUS OF LOYOLA 
 

SUNDAY,  AUGUST 1, EIGHTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 8:00am  OLL  Walter Lazusky (Barb Fisher, Deb & Stan Kramer) 

11:00am  SH  Jack & Elsie Blankfield (Family) 

HELPING HANDS 

Read the parish bulletin online at www.sainthippolytechurch.com 

The Seventeenth 
Sunday in 

Ordinary Time 
 
 

July 25, 2021 

Pastor 
 

Faith Formation Coordinator 
Joyce Tarr   814-671-1009 
Administrative Assistant 

Desiree Wagner  
Director of Music Ministries 

Darcie Schoenfeldt-White 
 

Parish Office 
25997 State Highway 27, Guys Mills, PA  16327 
Phone:  (814) 789-2022          Fax:  814-789-2025 

Email: office@sainthippolytechurch.com 
www.sainthippolytechurch.com 

Office Hours: Monday-Thursday, 9am-4pm; Friday, 9am-Noon 
 

St. Hippolyte Social Hall:  814-789-4533 
Our Lady of Lourdes Social Hall:  814-425-7550 



EVENTS THIS WEEK 
Today           125th Annual Frenchtown Ham or Chicken Dinner 
Monday  9:15am Small Group Bible Study at SH 
Tuesday   
Wednesday  
Thursday  
Friday   
Saturday   
Sunday   
 

COMING EVENTS 
August 2-7  Cochranton Community Fair 
 

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
TODAY: 2 Kgs 4:42-44/Eph 4:1-6/Jn 6:1-15 
MONDAY: Ex 32:15-24, 30-34/Mt 13:31-35 
TUESDAY: Ex 33:7-11; 34:5b-9, 28/Mt 13:36-43 
WEDNESDAY: Ex 34:29-35/Mt 13:44-46 
THURSDAY: Ex 40:16-21, 34-38/Jn 11:19-27 or Lk 10:38-42 
FRIDAY: Lv 23:1, 4-11, 15-16, 27, 34b-37/Mt 13:54-58 
SATURDAY: Lv 25:1, 8-17/Mt 14:1-12 
SUNDAY: Ex 16:2-4, 12-15/Eph 4:17, 20-24/Jn 6:24-35 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
July 27: Ethan Gordon, Joan McCain 
July 28: Lucille Hamilton, Kathy Maruska, Kim McCartney, 
 Casey Miller, Rob Waddell, Xander Young 
July 29: Dennis Buckley 
July 30: Brian Burnette, Isaac LeSuer 
 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
July 26: Ryan & Natasha Myers 
July 27: Brooks & Christian Rynd 
 

QUESTION OF THE WEEK 
Suggested text for faith sharing: Today’s Gospel 
Adults – In what ways do you generously provide for the needs of 
others who have little or nothing? 
Youth – Generosity is key to today’s Gospel.  What do you have 
that you should be sharing with others?  Think of your possessions, 
your talents, and your time.  How can you use these for the good of 
others? 
Children – How do you share with others what you have? 

lifelongcatechesis.osv.com 

LOOKING FOR 
RESOURCES FOR 
YOUR FAMILY?  Discover 
why families always matter at: 
http://www.eriercd.org/fam.htm 
 

 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK:   
Saint Hippolyte/Our Lady of Lourdes 

Roman Catholic Church 

SACRIFICIAL GIVING 
Our gifts given in thanksgiving for what 

we have already received. 
       SH   OLL 
Offertory last week:  $  797   $1,700 
envelopes used:     47     33 
 

Building Fund last week: $  178   $  269  
envelopes used:     20     21 
 

Catholic Services Appeal 2021: 
Dio Assessment :  $27,069 
# of Gifts/Pledges:  94 
Pledged:  $37,845   Received:  $33,550 
 
 

Thanks for your generosity and dedication. 

HELPING HANDS PRAYER:   We lift our 
eyes to you, O God, we stretch out our hands in 
supplication.  What you give we will share, for you 
have made us one body in one Spirit.  Sustain with 
your word and food all whom you have called to 
one hope, and let nothing be lost of the community 
that you have bound together in love and peace.  
We ask this through our Lord Jesus Christ, the 
living bread, who has come down from heaven for 
the life of the world, who lives and reigns with you 
and the Holy Spirit, God for ever and ever.  Amen. 
 

INTERESTED IN ATTENDING A 
CURSILLO WEEKEND or NEED 
MORE INFO?  Pick up a brochure in the 
church vestibule or call Carl and Kay Hotchkiss at 
425-3933.   
 

IF YOU ARE IN NEED OF A PRIEST 
please contact Father Jeff Lucas or Father Joe 
Petrone by calling The Epiphany of the Lord 
Parish in Meadville, 814-336-1112 

Contact the parish office for bulletin announcements.  The deadline for submitting information to be included in the parish bulletin is Monday at noon. 
To avoid confusion, information should be submitted in writing. 

THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!  
Rita Bogardus, Cathy Kalinowski, Kitty Jehn and 
all of the members of the Funeral Luncheon Team 
would like to thank all those from both Saint 
Hippolyte and Our Lady of Lourdes for the 
tremendous amount of food donated and the help 
that was given for the luncheon following Father 
Dan’s funeral.  It was all very overwhelming!  
Many priests and visitors from outside of the 
parish were very impressed with the meal and we 
received many compliments.  What a tribute to 
Father Dan!  We are truly blessed to be part of 
such a vibrant parish family. 



Yes, the Cochranton Community Fair will be held 
this year!  This means many, many hands are needed 
to work in the fair booth.  Ever dream of building 
junk fries or pouring funnel cake? Now is your 
chance!  If everyone can donate a few hours this will 
again be a success.  This is a big fundraiser for Our 
Lady of Lourdes Family Society.  Extra help is 
needed this year due to a few key volunteers who are 
unable to help this year due to injuries.  Bring a 
friend, come join the fun.  Sign ups are located on the 
bulletin board at Our Lady of Lourdes.  For more 
information contact Johanna Schneider 425-2463. 
 

Here is some trivia about Saint Hippolyte Parish and 
the Annual Frenchtown Ham or Chicken Dinner: 

 

1833 – The parish was founded by Jean-Nicholas 
DeMaison (from Voujeaucourt, France) and Jean-Claude 
Doubet (from Roye, France).  (Look for their graves in the 
parish cemetery). 
1834 – Bishop Kendrick from Philadelphia first visits 
Frenchtown.  He gave $50.00 towards the construction of 
the first church. 
1838 – On August 15, 1838 Bishop Kendrick blessed the 
first church.  This log (?) structure stood on land now 
occupied by the cemetery.  The church was named after 
the French ancestral church of the Doubet family, Sainte 
Hippolyte. 
1841 – A large hand-carved primitive crucifix was 
presented to the church by its creator, J.C. Faiver.  (This 
crucifix now hangs in the reconciliation room of Saint 
Hippolyte.) 
1845 – The first resident pastor, Rev. Marc-Antoine de la 
Roque, is named by the Bishop of Pittsburgh. 
1866 – Rev. Eugene Cogneville was named pastor of Saint 
Hippolyte by the Bishop of Erie.  It was during this 
venerable priest’s fifty year tenure that the present church 
was constructed.  (You can visit his grave in the parish 
cemetery.) 
1888 – The first fund raising dinner was held at Saint 
Hippolyte.  On the menu was chicken fricassee.  Games, 
bingo and square dancing to the music of local fiddlers 
added to the festivities. 
1914-1917 – The dinners were interrupted by the First 
World War.  World War II also caused the cancellation of 
the “Frenchtown Picnic” during the 1940s. 
1956 – The menu changes to fried chicken, prepared at the 
homes of parishioners and brought to the church. 
1970 – The dinner was changed to ham for six years due 
to Department of Health regulations. 
1977 – Under the direction of Rev. Richard Mayer, 
barbecue pits were built and the menu changed for the 
final time: ½ Bar-B-Q Chicken or a generous portion of 
Ham, mashed potatoes, gravy, vegetable, applesauce, 
coleslaw, rolls and homemade pies. 
2020-2021—Covid-19 concerns prevented the in-person 
dinner and festival atmosphere.  Pre-ordered, carry-out 
meals with parking lot pick-up helped us carry on our 
tradition for the 125th dinner to take place in 2021. 

WHOLE COMMUNITY CATECHESIS 
 

COMING HOME 
 

 In March of 2020,  Bishop Persico dispensed 
all Catholics in our diocese from the obligation to 
attend Sunday Mass.  On June 1st of 2020 our 
churches were opened, but with restrictions on the 
amount of people who may gather in our churches 
along with the requirement of wearing face masks.  
Our churches are now fully open and some people 
have returned, doing so in a safe manner.  Others are 
still cautious about returning to Mass.  Missing the 
Eucharist is the main reason people are returning; we 
are still following strict guidelines for receiving the 
Eucharist.  Bishop Persico has opened up the 
churches without the distancing and mask wearing, if 
you have been inoculated against the Covid-19 virus.  
Recently the Catholic Bishops of Pennsylvania, 
including Bishop Persico announced that the 
obligation to attend Sunday Mass will be 
reinstated as of Sunday, August 15.  On that date 
we celebrate The Assumption of the Blessed Virgin 
Mary; the day on which we remember the occasion 
of the Virgin Mary’s bodily assent into heaven at the 
end of her life. 
 There is great concern that without regular in-
person attendance, it will be easier for people to just 
walk away from regularly attending Mass.  The 
longer people stay away the easier it becomes for us 
to just not come back at all.  We are hoping that with 
the Bishop’s announcement of the obligation of 
returning, we will again have a full congregation. 
Our coming back will benefit our community 
spiritually, emotionally, and financially.  
 

 It may be helpful if we remember these lyrics 
of the popular song, Hosea. 
 

 Come back to me with all your heart. Don’t  
 let fear keep us apart. 
 Trees do bend, though straight and tall;  so 
  must we to others’ call. 
 Long have I waited for your coming home to 
  me and living deeply our new life. 
 The wilderness will lead you to your heart 
  where I will speak. 
 Integrity and justice with tenderness you  
 shall know.   
 Long have I waited for your coming home to 
  me and living deeply our new life.   
 You shall sleep secure with peace; 
  faithfulness will be your joy. 
 Long have I waited for your coming home to 
  me and living deeply our new life. 








